
My name is Itzia Rule and I’m in full support of this bill. I have witnessed first hand how unfair and detrimental  it can be for a child 
when custody is given to only one parent when that is not on the best interest of the child. A dear friend of mine is in this terrible 
position because her ex-husband could afford an experienced attorney to get sole custody of the child while sharing physical 
custody 50/50. It is not fair that a parent that is so involved and only has the best interest of their child can’t even call and make a 
doctor appointment or request a conference with a teacher to address educational concerns. If this bill passes it could save a lot of 
parents the heartache of being stripped of their parental duties when they are 100% committed to the well being of their children. 


